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Project Scope 
The Glenn Highway Milepost (MP) 34-42 Reconstruction 
Project, Parks Highway to Old Glenn Highway, has been 
split into three projects and two phases as described 
below:  

1) Glenn Highway MP 34-42 Reconstruction 
This reconstruction project will add lanes, widen 
shoulders, add turn lanes and frontage roads, and 
add other traffic and safety related improvements. 
The final roadway will be a four-lane divided 
highway. Construction will be completed in two 
phases: Phase 1 – Glenn Highway: South Inner 
springer Loop to West Arctic Avenue; Phase 2 – 
Parks Highway to South Inner Springer Loop.  

Current Status: The Phase 1 construction began 
in July 2018.  The 2018 work consisted of 
clearing, grubbing, removal of structures, and 
utility relocations.  In 2019, the additional lanes 
and other major changes will be constructed.  The 
design phase of Phase 2 will continue and 
drawings are being developed to refine impacts to 
the affected environment, properties, and utilities. 
Phase 2 right-of-way appraisal and acquisition 
phase is continuing, and the project team 
continues to work with adjacent property owners 
on design refinements.  

2) Parks Highway to Old Glenn Highway 
Pathway 

This pathway project will construct a 10-foot-wide 
separated pathway along the north side of the 
Glenn Highway from the Matanuska Lakes State 
Recreation Area and extending into Palmer. The 
pathway will be constructed in phases as noted 
above. 

Current Status: The Phase 1 pathway construction 
began in 2018 and will continue in 2019.  The final 
design is underway on Phase 2. 

3) Colleen Street Intersection and Frontage 
Road  

The scope of this project includes a traffic signal on 
the Glenn Highway to connect South Colleen Street 
and East Bradley Lake Avenue to the Glenn 

Highway and East Grandview Road, and the 
extension of East Grandview Road along the east 
side of the railroad tracks to serve as a frontage 
road.  A railroad siding is also planned between 
Outer Springer Loop and the fair grounds. These 
improvements will be included in Phase 2 
construction.   

Current Status: The final design is underway. The 
project is in right-of-way appraisal and acquisition 
phase.  

Construction Schedule  
Phase 1 construction began in 2018 and will 
continue in 2019.  Phase 2 is slated to begin in 
2020, however, construction start depends on 
availability of funding and other factors such as 
completing acquisition of the necessary right-of-
way. 

For more information 
Contact the Glenn Highway MP 34-42 project 
team members with questions, concerns, 
comments, or compliments any time. You can also 
visit the website www.brooks-
alaska.com/glennhighway. 

For construction information on Phase 2, visit the 
Alaska Navigator website: 
http://alaskanavigator.org/?region=4&title= 
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